
 

 

 

Learn to Live Term 4, Week 2 (23rd October, 2020) 

Important Dates:                                                 

Please mark these dates on your  calendar 

Grose Road, Faulconbridge NSW 2776 

 PO Box 249, Springwood 2777     Phone: 4751 2208     Fax: 4751 3933 

Website: http://www.faulconbri-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 

Email: http://faulconbri-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Access student portal: http://portal.det.nsw.edu.au 

 Principal: Mrs C Frith 

Assistant Principal Stage 1: Mrs N Bridges 

Assistant Principal Stage 2: Mrs K Jansons 

Assistant Principal Stage 3: Mr P Earl 

Enews Updates 
 

 C.A.R.E.S (Year 4 only) 

 COVID Update for families  

 Kitchen Garden (KB, KC & K/1G) 

 Kindergarten Transition update (2021 Kindergarten) 

School Activities Update 

 Garden Classes - Term 4 
Early Stage 1  - KB, KC, K/1G 

 
Sport Days - Fridays 

K-2 (9.55 - 10.55) 

3-4 (12.25 - 1.25) 

5-6 (1.55 - 2.55) 

 

   PE Days (sports uniform) 

Tuesday: 2/3C, 3/4K, 3/4Z, 3/4S, 5/6P, 5/6S, 5/6T 

Wednesday: KC, KB, K/1G, 1/2F, 1/2W 

Thursday: 1/2H 

 

 Library Days 

Tuesday: 3/4K, 3/4S, KB 

   Wednesday: 2/3C, KC, 5/6P 

 Thursday: 5/6S, K/1G, 5/6T 

Friday: 1/2W, 3/4Z, 1/2F, 1/2H 

 

      Music 

Monday: 5/6S, 5/6T, 5/6P 

Tuesday: KC,  

Wednesday: 2/3C, 3/4Z, 3/4K, 3/4S 

Thursday: 1/2H, 1/2F, K/1G, KB, 1/2W 

 

Choir 

3-6: Sopranos Tuesday 8:00am, Altos Thursday 8:00am in the Main Hall 

K-2: 8:15am Thursdays in the Music Room 

UNIFORM SHOP CLOSED TO VISITORS 
The Uniform Shop volunteers will fill online orders only and leave them at the office for        

collection.  You can  order via the following link:  Uniform Shop 

Term 4  - NOVEMBER 

Fri 6  Kindergarten Transition (Group B) 

Tue 10 C.A.R.E.S - Year 4 only 

Thu 12 C.A.R.E.S - Year 4 only 

Book Fair starts 

Fri 13 Kindergarten Transition (Group A 

Fri 20 Kindergarten Transition (Group B) 

Wed 25 Book Fair Ends 

Term 4  - October 

Fri 30 Kindergarten Transition (Group A) 

Students are required to 

bring a drink bottle each 

day as the bubblers are 

not currently in use! 

Term 4  - DECEMBER 

Tues 1 Kindergarten Transition  

(Group A & B) 

Wed 16 
Dec 

Last day of Term 4 

http://www.faulconbri-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
http://faulconbri-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://portal.det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjLivmVtKvgAhULfCsKHW4aDscQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.vectorstock.com%2Froyalty-free-vector%2Fchildren-playing-instruments-vector-1510348&psig=AOvVaw2rqj
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiGouCrtKvgAhVUWX0KHZ1VB24QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.friendshipcircle.org%2Fblog%2F2014%2F10%2F28%2F10-ways-your-child-with-special-needs-can-benefit-fr
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Principal’s Report 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 

This term we are working hard to catch up on many of the events the students have missed throughout the year due to 

COVID-19 restrictions.  

 

Athletics Fun Day 

Our Athletics Fun Day was held last Friday, 16th October at Tom Hunter Park. Students from years 3-6, and year 2 students 

turning 8 this year were able to participate in races and field events. Students walked to and from Tom Hunter Park and were 

very well behaved. The teachers all commented on what a great day we had with the students. 6 school records were broken 

on the day. The level of participation was extremely high in all events. A big Thank You to Mr Cleary and the stage 2 teachers 

for their organisation of the event.  

 

Book Week Parade  

On Wednesday this week we had our annual book week parade at school. All the students and staff dressed up and had fun as 

we paraded around the quad area. The students looked fabulous, as you will see in the photos.  

We were treated yet again to a Mr Thomson story about ‘Barry who loved to dance’. Thank you to Mr Thomson for your 

creative energy that inspires us all. He was ably assisted by Mr Earl, Mrs Harrison, Ms Waddell and Mr Smith. 

Thank you also to Mrs Capuyan who organised the whole event.  

 

Poetry Competition 

The poetry competition was launched yesterday. We had a visit from poet, Stephen Herrick, who spoke to Stage 3 and Stage 2 

students, and then assisted with the launch. 

 

On a sad note… 

Those of you who have been at our school for a few years now may remember Mr Howard Wilson who was a true gentleman 

and a valued volunteer at our school. Howard passed away on 7th October after a long illness that had prevented him from 

continuing to volunteer over the last 12 months. Howard was 95 years old, and he would come along every week to listen to 

students read. It is a true hallmark of our school that community volunteers span the generations and actively engage with 

our students. Last year his contribution to our school was recognised by P&C and they instigated the Howard Wilson Reading 

Award to encourage students to read and recognise their improvement. We were fortunate enough to have Howard present 

those inaugural awards in 2019. Howard will be greatly missed. 

 

Attendance Term 4 

Thank you to everyone who has supported their children to attend school every day. Our daily attendance this week has 

improved on previous weeks. Attendance at school has been demonstrated to be a significant factor in students learning 

outcomes and wellbeing. Establishing and maintaining regular routines also assist students to develop their independence as 

they get older. All students in Kindergarten to Year 11 are required to attend school until Wednesday 16 December, the last 

day of teaching for 2020. Prior to this date, students in all year groups are engaged in meaningful work based on the 

curriculum and syllabus requirements. We expect to see every student at school every day. If there is an absence, please send 

a note with your child on the day they return to school or email the school. Absences for sick of 3 days or more should be 

covered by a medical certificate, where possible. 

If parents are seeking permission for their child to be absent from school for a period of more than 10 days an Extended Leave 

application should be completed at least one week prior to the planned absence. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report cont’d 

 

World Teachers Day 

World Teachers' Day is being celebrated in Australia next Friday, 30 October. The day is a great opportunity for us to 

recognise and appreciate teachers and the important role they play in shaping the next generation. This year, we are 

focusing on teachers feeling valued in the work that they do, particularly as it has been such a different year this year.   

Every teacher in our school is a university trained professional with expertise in teaching children.  

 

-We know children and how they learn.  

-We know the content and how to teach it.  

-We plan for and implement effective teaching and learning.  

-We create and maintain supportive and safe learning environments.  

-We assess, provide feedback and report on student learning.  

-We engage in professional learning, and we engage professionally with colleagues, parents and carers and the      

wider community. 

 

At a primary school level, we take on a duty of care for each our student also. We are often called on to take on a widening 

role supporting students wellbeing, health and developing their social skills and resilience to develop into healthy, active 

adults.  Today I would like to personally thank our teachers for their hard work and dedication to the students of 

Faulconbridge Public School. Our teachers consistently ‘go the extra mile’ for students. They are a fantastic group of 

educators, and their expertise and professionalism should be celebrated. 

Please see the media release from the Australian Institute of Teaching and School Leadership at the end of this newsletter.  

 

 

Traffic congestion 

Please be aware of the traffic and parking restrictions in the streets around the school. It has been brought to my attention 

that some parents are parking illegally ignoring traffic signs and parking across driveways. Please be respectful of our 

neighbours and their right to access their own properties. In the interests of safety please adhere to the signposted parking 

spaces, particularly in Meeks Crescent. It is a narrow winding street at the Grose Rd end and if cars are parked on both sides 

of the street it impedes traffic flow. I would hate for there to be an accident where a student or parent was injured due to 

people not obeying the road rules and parking restrictions.  

 

 

 
 

We participated in  

Global Handwashing Day! 



 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report cont’d 

 

Bicycle Safety 

Students under the age of  10 should not be riding to and from school unless they are under the supervision of an adult. 

 

Footpaths 

Since 23 July 2018, children under 16 years of age are allowed to ride on a footpath (increased from children under 12 years 

of age). Allowing children under the age of 16 on the footpath will help keep them safe until they have the skills, decision 

making and knowledge of the rules to ride safely on the road. 

An adult rider who is supervising a bicycle rider under 16 may also ride with the young rider on the footpath. Children aged 

16 or 17 can ride on the footpath, when accompanied by a child under 16 and a supervising adult. 

When riding on a footpath, riders must keep left and give way to pedestrians. 

For more information on how to stay safe when riding on the footpath, see our Safe Riding Tips. 

 

Helmets 

The helmet laws for cyclists of all ages in NSW help prevent head injuries and brain damage from falls and crashes. The Road 

Rules state that a bicycle rider on roads and road-related areas must wear an approved bicycle helmet securely fitted and 

fastened. This applies to all bicycle riders, regardless of age, including children on bicycles with training wheels and any child 

being carried as a passenger on a bike or in a bicycle trailer.  

 

School Crossing  Supervision 

Mr John O’Sullivan is currently unwell and continuing on leave until the end of the year. Mr Gary Foster will be filling in for 

Mr O. for the rest of the year. 

 
 
Cub Award Morning Tea 

Congratulations to our Cub Award winners for 2020: 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Carol Frith 

Principal  

 K-2 3-6 

Term 4 Mady W - 1/2F Miah T - 5/6S 

Week 1 Will W - 2/3C Archie L - 5/6T 

 Brady W - 1/2W Leah M - 3/4S 

 K-2 3-6 

Term 4 Argus S -  1/2W Gabe D - 5/6T 

Week 2 Kirraleigh B -  1/2F Archie L -  5/6T 

 Chelsea Z -  1/2F Flynn J - 3/4K 

Congratulations to our lucky book draw winners! 

https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/stayingsafe/bicycle-riders/safe-riding.html


 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Athletics Fun Day 

Last Friday, the Athletics Fun Day was held at Tom Hunter Park for our Stage 2 and 3 students.  After two failed attempts, 

due to poor weather, both students and teachers were excited to get out of the classroom and enjoy a good day of       

competition.  First was a quick walk to the park, then the students were able to put on their running gear and compete 

for points for their houses – Bracken, Pyne and Doyle.   

 

The slightly modified day included three running events (800m, 200m, 100m) and two field events (Shot Put & Long 

Jump) as well as house relays to finish off the carnival.  After lots of throwing, jumping 

and running from all students, the winning house at the end of the carnival was 

Doyle, with Pyne second and Bracken coming in third place. 

A special mention must go to one of our Year 6 students – Zara Nicholas.  It is always 

difficult to break school records, particularly at a school that is over 50 years old.  

Zara managed to break 5!  From the start of the day it was very clear that Zara was        

determined to do something special and that’s exactly what she did.  She managed to 

break the 100m, 200m, long jump and shot put records and for good measure she 

had a go at the discus event and broke that record too.  It was an amazing 

achievement and both students and staff were lucky to witness it.  To top off a great 

day for the Nicholas family, Rose Nicholas was also able to break the discus record as 

well.   

 

All students who attended should be very proud of their efforts and it was great to 

see everyone having a go at the different events whilst also cheering on their fellow    

competitors. 

 

Mr Cleary 

 

 Age Champions: 

Senior Girls – Zara Nicholas 

Senior Boys – Oliver Trinh 

11 Years Girls – Chloe Wass 

11 Years Boys – Carter Huggins 

Junior Girls – Rose Nicholas 

Junior Boys – Ethan Henderson 

 

School Records  

Zara Nicholas – 100m (13.93s) – Previous record – (14.55s)  

Zara Nicholas – 200m (28.40s) – Previous record – (30.13s) 

Zara Nicholas – Long Jump (5.07m) – Previous record – (4.40m) 

Zara Nicholas – Shot Put (8.85m) – Previous Record – (8.43m) 

Zara Nicholas – Discus (30.75m) – Previous Record – (22.70m) 

Rose Nicholas – Discus (18.83m) – Previous Record – (18.14m) 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday 21st October, Faulconbridge Public School had a fantastic morning, celebrating Book Week 2020 together! 

Although we missed our parents and community, the teachers and students really got into the spirit of the day! Costumes 

were wonderful and many thanks go to our parents and caregivers for helping their children 

with preparations for the day! 

A special shout out goes to Mr Thomson and Team, for their standout dramatic performance! 

Both students and staff enjoyed it immensely.  

 

Please keep your eyes out for photos from the day, which will appear on our Facebook page 

and website. 

 

Mrs Jill Capuyan 

Teacher/Librarian 

BOOK PARADE 2020 – Thank you for Your Support! 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Steven Herrick is an Australian author who writes fiction, poetry and verse-novels for children, young 

adults, and adults.  

We were lucky enough to have Steven Herrick visit our school as part of Book Week celebrations.  

Stage Two and Three were treated to a wonderful presentation by Steven and our entire school was 

entertained by him as he assisted in launching our Faulconbridge Public School Poetry Competition!!!

(more information to come!) 

Laila T – “He was really interesting, funny and had 

amazing jokes that we could relate to.” 

Archie L, Gabe and Chloe W – “He was so funny! It 

was awesome! We loved it!” 

 

Mrs Jill Capuyan 

Teacher/Librarian 

Steven Herrick Visit – Thursday 22nd October 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Media Release from AITSL 

Australia values teachers much more than they know 

19 October 2020 

 

 

Today, the Australian Institute for Teaching and School Leadership (AITSL) launches a two-week campaign encouraging the 
community to show their support for the work of teachers. The campaign will culminate on Friday 30 October, the day   
Australia celebrates World Teachers’ Day.  

 

The campaign kicks off with the launch of a new report that highlights the important link between teachers feeling valued 
and positive outcomes for students.  

The Spotlight report, Teaching: A valued profession, reveals that although the community supports teachers, they are much 
more circumspect about feeling valued. Ensuring teachers feel valued in society and are satisfied with their jobs is integral 
to teachers having positive attitudes about their work and ability to influence student achievement. They are more likely to 
engage in continuous professional development, improve confidence and satisfaction, and remain in the profession.  

 

The report highlights a 2019 Monash University study which found that while 82 per cent of the public felt teachers were 
respected and 93 per cent of the public felt that teachers were trusted, only 29 per cent of teachers felt that the Australian 
public appreciated them. Similarly, the 2018 OECD Teaching and Learning International Survey (TALIS) shows only 45 per 
cent of Australian teachers in lower secondary schools believe that the teaching profession is valued by society. 

 

The difference between what the public thinks and what teachers think comes down to several factors, including the      
negative portrayals of teaching that dominate the media. For example, an analysis of newspaper headlines and articles   
between April 2017 and March 2018 in Queensland, found that over half of the 270 relevant articles expressed a negative 
attitude toward the teaching profession, while only 31 per cent were positive and 14 per cent were neutral. 

 

“This year has shown us just how agile, committed and dedicated our teachers can be in the face of tremendous stress and 
upheaval,” AITSL CEO Mark Grant said.  

“Now, more than at any time, we have the opportunity to better understand what is involved in successful teaching, and to 
recognise the fundamental value that teachers provide to the community. As we approach World Teachers’ Day in 2020 this 
report is an important reminder of the incredible value that the community sees in our teachers. In a year unlike any other 
let’s join together to celebrate our amazing teachers,” Mark Grant said. 

 

“World Teachers’ Day on 30 October is the perfect opportunity to show our teachers how much we value them, we support 
them, and we acknowledge the brilliant work they do every day to advance the learning lives of students across Australia,” 
Mark Grant said.  

To read the Spotlight report visit: https://www.aitsl.edu.au/research/spotlight/teaching-a-valued-profession  

Find out how you can get involved in thanking teachers this World Teachers’ Day at www.aitsl.edu.au/wtd  

 
 

https://www.aitsl.edu.au/research/spotlight/teaching-a-valued-profession
http://www.aitsl.edu.au/wtd


 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Applications for student travel in 2021 opened from Monday 12 October 2020. 

Students who require a School Opal card or travel pass for 2021 can now apply online. A new application should 

be submitted if a student is applying for a school travel pass for the first time or requesting an additional pass as 

a result of a new shared parental 

responsibility situation (e.g. joint custody). 

 

Students who have changed school/campus, changed address, repeated a year or received an expiry notification 
from Transport for NSW for their school travel entitlement should re-apply or update their details. 

*Applications must be completed by the student's parent or legal guardian if the student is aged under 16 years. Students 16 years and 

over must complete the application form themselves. 

Where there is a change of distance eligibility based on a student’s grade, the system will automatically update a 

student’s entitlement if they meet the new criteria. If they do not meet the new eligibility criteria, they will       

receive an expiry notification via email. 

Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition which is due to expire will receive a      

notification advising them to re-apply. 

Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply. 

If a student needs to update their information or re-apply, they should go online to https://

apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails 

 

Applications need to be submitted before 31 December 2020 to ensure that current student entitlements are   

updated and their current entitlement/card remains valid. If their application is submitted after 31 December 

2020, the system will automatically cancel an entitlement/card and a new one will need to be issued. 

Students in the Opal network applying for a SSTS or Term Bus Pass entitlement for the first time will receive their 

card at their nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed out 

from January 2021. 

School Travel 
for 2021 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Reminder. Please ensure 

that your child brings a  

drink bottle to school each 

day, as bubblers are not   

currently in use. 


